
 

 

   

Patrick Henry High School Foundation                   

Spring 2015 Newsletter        

23rd Annual Alumni Golf Open 
 
This August 10th, 2015, the 23rd Alumni Golf Open will be held and we 
are looking for all graduates (male & female) along with current and 
past PHHS staff.  We had seven women join us last year for the sec-
ond time and are looking forward to even more this year. This is a great 
fundraiser for the Foundation and even a better opportunity to renew or 
make new friendships.  If you haven’t participated in the past and 
would like to get on the mailing list please email or call me with your 
mailing address. If you know of other grads that may be interested 
please forward this information to them. (See golf details below) 
 

TWENTY-THIRD ANNUAL HENRY ALUMNI OPEN 
Monday, August 10th, 2015 – 8:30 AM (SHOTGUN Start) 

Monticello Country Club, Monticello, MN. 
 

No prizes, no pressure, just a round of golf with the usual “Blind 
Bogey”. Total cost this year will be $80.00 per player. This will include 
golf, cart, lunch, blind bogey and a minimal contribution ($15.00) to the 
Patrick Henry Foundation.  Make up your own foursome, or we can 
place you in a foursome. If you have any questions or to be added to 
the mailing list for entry form, please contact: Jim Sawyer (Class of 
1966) at 763-416-6263 or jssawyer85@comcast.net.  
 

PHHS Foundation Fundraiser 
 

The PHHS Foundation and Malmborg’s are teaming up for a  

fundraiser. Bring our fundraiser form into any Malmborg’s location  

during May 17- 23, 2015 and present it to the cashier when you check 

out. 10% of your pre-tax purchase will be donated to the PHHS  

Foundation. The fundraiser form can be found on our Foundation  

website, the Malmborg’s website, or may be picked up at The Goddess 

of Glass and Friend’s Shoppe located at 4400 Osseo Road,  

Minneapolis, MN 55412. 

 

Happy planting! 

Calendar of Events 
 

Board of Directors Meetings 

Third Wednesday of the month at Patrick 

Henry in Room 201 at 5:30 PM 

  Upcoming Meeting Dates 

4/15, 5/20 

 

Golf Team Outing and Fundraiser 

Raise funds for the Henry Golf Team 

May 29, 2015 at 4 PM at Columbia Golf 

Course (Henry’s home course) 

Contact Steve Kozicky at  

mplsman50@hotmail.com  

 

Class of 1951 Reunion 

Friday, July, 10 at 11:30 AM 

The Lookout Bar and Grill. 

Contact Jackie (Krieg) Alexander at  

612-518-8044 or jackiea@lakedalelink.net  

 

Class of 1960 - 55th Reunion 

July 26, 2015 

Social Hour 4 - 5:30 PM  

Dinner 5:30 PM 

Edinburgh 

Contact Joyce Johnson at 763-557-2565 or 

joycejohnson825@yahoo.com 

 

Class of 1955 - 60th Reunion 

August 8, 2015 

Social Hour 3 PM 

Dinner 5 PM 

Crown Plaza - Plymouth, MN 

Contact Jack Weber at 763-443-3564 or 

jwweber@aol.com 

 

23rd Annual Henry Golf Open 

August 10, 2015  

Contact Jim Sawyer at  

763-416-6263 or  

jssawyer85@comcast.net  

 

Class of 1965 - 50th Class Reunion 

September 25, 2015  Social Hour 7 PM 

September 26 , 2015 1:30 AM Tour at Henry 

 1 PM Homecoming football game 

 Social Hour with Dinner at 5:30 PM 

Golf Outing Time/Date TBD 

DoubleTree By Hilton - MPLS North 

2200 Freeway Blvd  

Brooklyn Center, MN 

Contact Brad Thorsen at 612-723-3396 or 

PHHS Foundation Mission Statement: 

The Patrick Henry High School Foundation exists to enhance the learning  
environment at Patrick Henry and expand educational opportunities  

for students. 

mailto:jssawyer85@comcast.net
mailto:jackiea@lakedalelink.net


 

 

 

Lil’ Henry  $50 
 
The Brown Family c/o Joseph 
Brown, In memory of Dr. Harry 
Brown, former teacher 
 
Carol Green Carrara, Class of 
1963 

James Danko, Class of 1959, 
In memory of Jon Danko 
 
Jeanette Henke 
In memory of Robert “Bob”  
Henke, Class of 1949 
 
Scott Jacobson, Class of 1979, 
In memory of Susan Hable, Class 
of 1979 
 
Robin Boldt Johnson, Class of 
1971, In honor of 1971 Girls' 
Swim Team 
 
Suzanne Peterson Klatt, Class of 
1965 
 
Joan Lampert 
 
Karen Flittie Lundeen, Class of 
1956 
 
 Monte and Marilyn Deibert Miller, 
Class of 1954, In honor of the 
Class of 1954 
 
Melvin Northway, Class of 1961, 
In memory of brother Richard 
Northway 
 
Kay Swanson Pettman, Class of 
1960, In memory of Val Rogers, 
Class of 1953 
 
Bernadine Seitz, In memory of 
Marlene Seitz in honor of Richard 
Seitz 
 
Mary Szabla, Class of 1965 
In memory of Kathy Johnson 
Thon, Class of 1965 
 
Kay Kosciolek Ziegler, Class of 
1959, In memory of Susan Fish, 
neighbor, friend and classmate 
Class of 1959  
 
 
 

Legacy  $2,000 
 

 

Medallion  $1,000 
 

 

Fellowship  $500 
 

Anonymous 
 
Paul Donahue, Class of 1972 
 
 

Patriot  $100 
 

Anonymous 

Paul Andreen, Class of 1952 
In memory of Mary Wargin Andreen 
 
Michael Ash, Class of 1953, 
In loving honor of brother Clifford Ash, 
Class of January 1948 
 
Neil Brodin, Class of 1964 

Michael Cabaya, Class of 1961 
In memory of English teacher, Clara 
Nelson and classmates 
 
Gary and Colette Shish Chesner, Class 
of 1965, In memory of Coach Don 
Swanson 
 
Thomas Dennstedt, Class of 1965 
In memory of Jack Dennstedt, Class of 
1967 and Burt Peterson, Class of 1965 
 
 Martin Lerum, Class of June 1944, 
In memory of David Buchkosky, and 
June 1944 classmates Marlys Norman 
Thill, Carol Nordby ,and Ray Prozinski 
 
William Mitchell, Class of 1967, 
In memory of Mrs. Hoyt, English  
teacher and Patriot advisor 
 
James Perrin, Class of 1957 
In memory of Barbara Bradley Perrin 
 
Patricia Rice, Class of 1961, 
In memory of Arvey Rice 
 
Paul Stanton, Class of 1963 

Richard Tieva, Class of 1965 

 
 

Neighbor  $25 
 

Edward Dietrich, Class of 1948 
 
Rosemarie Hofstad, Class of June, 
1947 
 
Charles Julien, Class of 1968, 
In memory of Janice Wrzos Julien 
 
Martin Lerum, Class of June 1944, 
In memory of Yvonne Eck, wife of  
Norman, Class of June 1941 
 
Susan Lindholm, Class of 1968, 
In memory of twin brother Michael 
Lindholm, Class of 1968 
 
Lorraine Mealey, Class of 1944, 
In memory of Buster Mealey 
 
Ellen Nelson, In memory of Bob  
Nelson 
 
Janice Anderson Scofield, Class of 
1952 
 
Jack Westerlund, Class of 1953 
 
 

 

Patriotic  $10 
 

Janet Bohn, In memory of Ken Bohn, 
Class of 1950 
 
David W. Johnson, Class of 1970, 
In honor of Ann and Gerald Johnson 
 
John Sylwester 
 
 

Donations received through  
March 23, 2015 
are included. 

 
Patriot Pledge donors will be 

recognized in the fall  
newsletter. 

 

 

Thank You for Your Support! 
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PHHS May Show 
 

Paul Compton is the advisor to the Asian Cultural Club, 
and in that role, is also the director of the May Show. As 
most of you may be aware, February is recognized widely 
as Black History Month. It is less well known that under the 
Carter administration in 1978, the month of May was  
designated by joint resolution to be Asian and Pacific  
Islander Heritage Month. As such, the students at Patrick 
Henry perform a May Show  in recognition of this resolu-
tion. This performance also provides the community with 
access to a cultural showcase reflecting the many cultures 
of Asia and the Pacific Islands. 
  
The show itself is a pan-Asian showcase of generally  
traditional song, dance, and clothing from all over Asia. 
The show has represented many cultures over the years, 
including the Hmong, Japan, China, Thailand, Laos,  
Vietnam, India, Polynesia, Korea, and others.  The May 
Show is scheduled for Friday, May 15, from 6-8 p.m.  
Students from this show will also be performing at the 
Spring Luncheon. 
                          

Patriot Pledge Fund Drive  

2014 - 2015 
 

Many thanks to all the wonderful  

donors to our Patriot Pride Pledge 

fundraiser.  We are thrilled to  

announce that donations are still  

coming in!  It is not too late to send in 

your donation form.  

 

Our fall 2015 newsletter will provide a 

list the donors and a complete update 

on what the money raised will be used 

for. We saw a wonderful response and 

look forward to continuing to being 

able to provide scholarships for Patrick 

Henry students and support for staff.  

 

If you have any questions, please  

contact Board President Brad Thorsen 

at bradthorsen@gmail.com.  

 

Again, thank you to all our donors! Search for Patrick Henry alumni who were  
Killed In Action (KIA) during military service 

 
A group of alumni, working with the Patrick Henry  
Foundation, is looking for any information you might have 
about people who attended Patrick Henry and were Killed 
In Action (KIA) while serving in the military, either by the 
enemy or friendly fire. This could be WWII, Korea, Vietnam, 
etc.  
 
We are gathering the names to add to a plaque of some 
sort to honor those classmates. The names don't have to 
be from your class, just as long as they attended Patrick 
Henry.  
 
Please contact Jim Sawyer with the name (or names) you 
have and what year they might have graduated or would 
have graduated as well as what branch of the service they 
were in. Jim can be contacted at jssawyer85@comcast.net 
or 763-416-6263. 

Wish List 

The Foundation is happy to report that 

we were able to provide support for all 

of the staff Wish List items that were 

requested for the 2014 - 2015 school 

year. 

 

The next “request for proposals” will be 

sent to the 2015 – 2016 Henry staff in 

early fall 2015. 

mailto:bradthorsen@gmail.com
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 PHHS Foundation 
  4320 Newton Avenue North 

  Minneapolis, Minnesota  55412 

  Telephone: 612-668-2000 

 

  E-mail:   info@phhsfoundation.org  

  Website:   www.phhsfoundation.org 

  Facebook:    PHHS Foundation 

  School Website: www.henry.mpls.k12.mn.us 

 

 BOARD 
  President:   Brad Thorsen (1965) 

  Vice President:  Laura (Wincek) Hudoba (1965) 

  Treasurer:   Ann (Nelson) Kaari (1960) 

  Secretary:    Cathy (Roehl) Peterson (1965) 

  Editor:    Leah Carlson (1989) 

  Contributors:  Ann Nelson Kaari (1960) 

     Jim Sawyer (1966) 

     Cathy Roehl Peterson (1965)   

     Sharon (Jepson) Sawyer (1966) 
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Annual PHHS Foundation Spring Luncheon 

This year’s spring PHHS Foundation Luncheon will take place on Thursday, May 7, 2015. Join the fun with graduates from all  

classes and staff and members of the community. Entertainment will be provided by the PHHS Asian Cultural Club.  

 

The next Hall of Fame luncheon will take place in fall 2015 or spring 2016. Please watch the web site and the fall newsletter for more 

information.  Hall of Fame nominations for the next banquet will be accepted until May 1, 2015. Nomination forms are available on the 

Foundation website. 

Thursday, May 7, 2015 

Social  11:00 am (cash bar) 

Lunch   12:00 noon 

 

Elsie’s Restaurant 

729 Marshall Street Northeast 

Minneapolis, MN 55413 

 

$20.00 per person due by Tuesday, April 28, 2015 

 

We will be featuring a New York Deli-style buffet  

featuring:  Rolls and breads, assorted cheeses and 

meats, lettuce/tomato/onions/pickles, pasta salad, 

potato chips, coffee, ice tea, and dessert. 
  

 

Please contact Cathy Peterson with any questions at  

763-425-3362 or tcpeterson1@comcast.net. 

 

_________________________________________________

Name     PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY 

_________________________________________________

Address 

_________________________________________________ 

City        State    Zip Code 

____________   ____________________________________ 

Grad Year           Maiden Name (if different than above) 
 

_________________________________________________ 

E-mail   Only needed if it has changed. 

 

Phone ____________________________________ 

 

Please make checks payable to: PHHS Foundation 
 

Mail registration form and check to: 

Cathy Peterson 

11900 - 101st Avenue North 

Maple Grove, MN 55369 

The Past and Present Coming Together for the Future 


